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Doc. Code: BFUG_DK_AZ_30_9d
EHEA Accession – procedural follow-up

This document aims to clarify the procedure to be followed after the Copenhagen BFUG meeting held on 18-19 January 2012, where it was concluded that the BFUG will advise the ministers not to approve the membership of Belarus to the EHEA.

Belarus submitted its application for EHEA membership on 30 November 2011.
An ad hoc working group was appointed on 30 November 2011 at the BFUG Board meeting in Copenhagen, following the mandate given by the BFUG in Cracow, during its meeting held on 13-14 October 2011. The working group was composed of Armenia (co-Chair of the BFUG, second semester of 2011), Denmark (co-Chair of the BFUG, first semester of 2012), Luxembourg, ESU and the EUA, with the Council of Europe and the European Commission acting in an advisory capacity and the BFUG Secretariat providing assistance.

The ad hoc working group assessed the application and reported back to the BFUG in Copenhagen, in the meeting held on 18-19 January 2012.
The BFUG discussions on Belarus application held on the 18-19 January 2012 concluded with a decision to advice ministers not to approve the membership of Belarus to the EHEA at the Bucharest Ministerial Conference, as it was assessed that the country is currently not sufficiently committed to the EHEA values and reforms.
As a consequence of the decision of the BFUG at its meeting on 18-19 January 2012:

· The BFUG Secretariat informed the Belarusian authorities of the conclusion of the discussions within the 18-19 January Copenhagen BFUG meeting by letter of 24 January 2012 (Annex 1);
· The Danish Co-Chair released a press communiqué regarding the matter (http://en.fivu.dk/press/2012/belarus-not-yet-ready-to-join-the-european-higher-education-area). 
In its Baku meeting on 21 February 2012, the BFUG Board agreed to recommend the following procedure to the BFUG at its meeting on 19-20 March 2012:

· There will be no item on the Bucharest Ministerial Meeting agenda regarding the Belarus application. 
· There will also be no mentioning regarding the acceptance of Belarus as an EHEA member in the Bucharest Communiqué, nor any mentioning of the rejection of the Belarus application. 
· Belarus will not be invited to the Bologna Process Ministerial Conference or the Third Bologna Policy Forum.
The BFUG is asked to endorse the above procedure. 

In case of endorsement, it is assumed that the BFUG members will prepare their respective delegations for the Bucharest Ministerial Conference accordingly.  
After the Ministerial Conference, the BFUG Secretariat will notify the Belarusian authorities of the outcome. 
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